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Meeting of the St. Catharines& Area AquariumSociety, (S.C.A.A.S.),areheld on the first Monday 
of eachmoth at the Holy Rosary Hall, 35 Queen Street South,Thorold, ON.  Parking lot for new loca�on 
is off of Sullivan Ave and we go in through the back door located in the parking lot. There will be a 
sign up showing what door. 

If the first Monday falls on a holiday, the mee�ngs are held on the second Monday. 

Our Mission Statement 
TheSociety,establishedin 1985, isa non-profit educational organization 

dedicated to the task of promoting interest in the breeding, raising, 

maintenance and studyof tropical fish;both at the beginnerand more 

advanced levels. 

S.C.A.A.S.isacharter member of the Canadian Associationof Aquarium Clubs Inc., 
(C.A.O.A.C.), and amember of the Federation of American Aquarium Societies, (F.A.A.S.). 

More newsand information canbe found about S.C.A.A.S.canbe 
found at our website: www.scaas.info 

CanadianAssociationof Aquarium Clubs Inc.: www.caoac.ca 
Federationof American AquariumSocieties:www.faas.info 

Meetingsbegin at 7:30. 

There are no meetings in July and August. 



President: PatShriner 

pshriner17@gmail.com 

905.321.0527 

1stVice President: TomHiller 

tom.hiller@hotmail.com 

905.227.5008 

2nd Vice President: TrishFruck 

tfruck1@gmail.com 

Secretary:  Phil Barrett 
pbarrett1970.pb@gmail.com

Treasurer: Andrew Fruck 

afruck77@gmail.com 

289.990.9937 

Full Page 
Half Page 
Quarter Page 
BusinessCard 

$150 
$100 
$80 
$50 

Advertising in The Scat 

Membership Fees 
Family 
SingleAdult 
Junior(under 16) 
Studentwith card 
Seniorover 65 
SeniorCouple over 65 

$25 
$20 
$10 
$10 
$10 
$15 

Committees 
Breeder/OAA Awards: TomBridges 
tp.bridges@sympatico.ca 

Auction Coordinator: TomBridges 
(seeabove) 

Horticulture Awards: Andrew Fruck 
afruck77@gmail.com 

CAOACRepresentative: PhilBarrett 
pbarrett1970.pb@gmail.com 

Programs: ErnestBiktimirov 
ebiktimirov@brocku.ca 

JarShow Coordinator & Judge: PatShriner 
pshriner17@gmail.com 

Membership: TrishFruck 
tfruck1@gmail.com 

Refreshments:Wendy andWayneWallington 

Press/Publicity: KenBrady 
kbrady2@cogeco.ca 

Library: G.O. 

Webmasters: Ken Brady (see above) 

Ways & Means: TomHillier 
(see1stVice President) 

Executive 

JarShow F.O.M. 
September: Goldfish 
October: Danios, Barbs,Tetras 
Novemeber: Cichlids 
Decemeber: Open to All Types 
January: Plants 
February: Loaches,Sharks 

March: Swords, Platies,Mollies 
April: Anabantidsincluding 

Gouramis and Bettas 
May: Guppies 
June:Corys, Catfish, Plecos 
No shows for Julyand August 



Pat’s Presidential Message 

Our next meeting isMonday, January 6, 2020 at 7:30 PM at our new meeting 
location, Holy Rosary Hall located at 35 Queen Street South in Thorold.  I can’t 
believe that 2020 is only days away as I prepare this message.  Our 
December annual Christmas potluck went well.  There was over 45 people 
in attendance on a wintry day.   Thanks to all our members that brought 
some items to our potluck.  We had our members draw with some aquarium 
related prizes up for grabs.  Clyde Beam won the ZooMed canister filter 
draw. We will start another draw at the January meeting for another ZooMed 
Canister filter.  Once the 40 tickets are sold we will do the draw.  Also, 
during this meeting our club made a donation of $400 to Community Care 
(through our auction and raffle proceeds and our annual donation). 

For our January meeting we will welcome Jeff Mountjoy from NorthFin Inc.  
His presentation is titled “Feeding Fish - Food for Thought”.  I look forward 
to this presentation as what we feed our fish is one of the most important 
factors in fishkeeping.  NorthFin Inc. have always been a big supporter of 
our club and they some of the best fish foods in the hobby. As always,we will 
have our auction, raffle and jar show at this meeting.   

Also, I wanted to thank Megan Beam for her time as editor of the Scat.  This 
postion is currently open so if you are interested in taking it on, please talk to any 
member of our exective. 

Happy New Year and we hope to see you at our new hall on January 6, 
2020. 

Pat 



NO 



Upcoming Events 

No aquarium related events scheduled for 
January 2020. 

January Program

Jeff Mountjoy from NorthFin Inc. will make the “Feeding Fish – Food for Thought” presentation at our 

meeting on January 6, 2020. In his presentation, Jeff will not only talk about fish nutrition and feeding fish, 

but also will give a short introduction about NorthFin and some of their newest products.  

Potluck 

Awards From LastMonths 
Meeting 

No awardswere given out. 














